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	Welcome
	Welcome - Spring has sprung!  Just a reminder to be aware of the increased amount of students walking to the center of town and home from school as the weather is nicer.  Slow down and watch out for our Bees! 

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Laura Jonozzo


	Nominees for the PSO Council for 2013-2014 are:

President: Cindy Ring

1st VP: Amy Macy

2nd VP:  Laura Jonozzo

Treasurer:  Lottie Kraguljac

Corresponding Secretary: Lila Tamulewicz

Recording Secretary:  Julie Lyden

A motion to close nominations was made by Megan Sarfi.  Nuvia Martin seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

A motion to approve the slate as presented was made by Dacia Pitzer.  Jen Starinsky seconded the motion.  The slate of officers for PSO Council for 2013-2014 was approved.



	2nd Vice President Megan Sarfi
	No report.  

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	The PSO Council Meeting minutes from March have been approved and filed.

Thank you to those of you who have emailed me your meeting notes.  If you have not already done so, please email those to me today.

The attendance sheet is being passed around; please sign in.

	Corresponding Secretary

Ann Marie Williams
	Continue sending Ann Marie any info that can be passed along to the district.

	Treasurer

Kathy Moock
	Treasurer’s Report

April 11, 2013

                 Balance as of March 1, 2013                            $5,095.31

                 Deposits                                                            $      0.00

                 Disbursements                                                  $      0.00                          

                 Balance as of March 31, 2013                          $5,095.31



	President

Lila Tamulewicz
	This is a transitional period right now for the PSO.  The current officers and leadership in the PSO is changing.  Just a reminder that the calendar year for the PSO ends on June 30.  So current officers and chairs have until then to complete their duties for the 2012-2013 school year. 

* Gifts and Goals dollars that are raised this year go toward purchases that will be utilized in the 2013-2014 school year.  Some circumstances allow gifts to be purchased and utilized before the following school year. 

* Recording Secretaries need to start thinking about accounting for volunteer hours this year.  Volunteer hours can either be in the schools and at home.  It is essential for us to maintain our volunteer hours in order to keep our 501 C 3 status. 

* Please try to turn in reimbursement receipts sooner than later so we can start working on our audits in July.  

* Students in the Arts reception is at the MS on Thursday, April 18 - MS Cafeteria.  Please plan on attending! 

* Issue 12, May 7, 2013.  The district has a 7.4 mill RENEWAL operating levy on the May ballot. This levy was first approved by voters in 1988 and renewed every five years since. The voted millage of 7.4 mills has been reduced over the past twenty-five years to 4.8 mills as a levy cannot generate more tax revenue in subsequent years than it did the first year it was approved.  Please go out and vote!  

* Anyone interested in volunteering on the Levy Committee, please let Cathy Harbinak know. 

* May 2 is the last PSO Council meeting for the 2012-2013 school year.  We will be inducting our new Officers as well as honoring the Friends of the PSO.  We will have cake! 

	ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	* May Levy: This levy is a renewal; no new taxes -  trying to make it continual; 7.4 mil levy only brings in 4.8-5 million dollars – this is about 11% of the district’s budget. Info about the levy coming out soon; mailers, signs, emails 
*  Scheduling process for 2013-14:  starting to consider staffing for the new year- this is moving along 
* Strategic Vision:  We have completed the Strategic Vision draft which will be taken to the Board for approval.  This sets the stage for the next 5 years.  The vision includes preparing our students for their future.  It includes 14 goals which will be viewed by staff and board; they have been plotted as to when they will occur; a video will debut when the new district website goes live.  These goals will be met by addressing 4 questions: (1) what do we want these students to do; (2) how are we going to test them; (3) what do we do when we find out they can’t do something; (4) how do we extend opportunities for the students.

	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	The district has been in the process of examining the enrollments, retirements, and resignations.  Of particular note will be the potential need of 3 or more science teachers at the high school.  We have initiated the job posting process for these opportunities.  A number of staffing updates/recommendations will occur on the April Board Agenda. 

Kindergarten numbers are being watched carefully.  We presently have 206 students registered, 101 all day, 105 ½ day.  This is a higher number than in recent years at this time of year. 

All of our principals have passed the credentialing requirement for the new Ohio Teacher Evaluation System (OTES).  The administration is collaborating with the BEA, as required by law, to recommend a new evaluation policy to the Board of Education.  This must be completed by June 30, 2013. 

The Board has also passed a Pre-Employment Drug Screening Policy which will occur for staff hired for 2013 – 2014.  

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	No report

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	No report

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	*Kindergarten screening next week – this screening has changed because the standards in Kindergarten have changed.   
* Linkage: attaching teachers to students according to the percentage they are served by the teacher – our teachers will  get teacher effectiveness reports 
* Next year we will be starting Star Enterprise (this replaces Dibels) assessment in reading and math.  This will be a piece of seeing student growth.   
* Math pilots – K thru 5  we will be deciding which math program we will be going with soon

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	No report

	Director of Pupil Services 

Casey Spirakus
	No report

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	No report

	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

 
	 Scheduling - We are working with Central office and our Guidance Dept. to finalize offerings for 13-14. The daily bell schedule will remain the same as this year. All returning students will receive a tentative course schedule before leaving for summer. Times, etc., will be finalized over the summer.
Robotics - Our CAD I&II program will be incorporating robotics into the curriculum, and we plan to offer a "robotics club" for interested students, with Board approval. We will gauge interest in the fall, but expect our students to be very excited about the opportunity to build and program robots, and to compete in robotics competitions. We are partnering with the Tri-C robotics program, with affiliations to NASA. Stay tuned!    
CVCC - We have had a number of students recognized at our Career Center. 8 BBHHS students were inducted into the NTHS (Technical Honor Society), with BBHHS Senior Bryan Moore, chapter President, who will be attending Cal Polytechnic Institute in the fall, receiving the NTHS  scholarship. Also, a many of our students excelled in Career - Technical competition, earning 1st, 2nd or 3rd place finishes in their programs!
Announcements - Our "digital" announcements are now being broadcast daily in the cafeteria, during the lunch periods. as always, you can read and view our announcements via the HS web page. Just click on the Morning Announcements link.  
Blog/Video - FYI - I am now "blogging" on my web page, and posting video updates as well. I hope you find the information timely and relevant. 
NMS Finalists - We have received the amazing news that all 8 of our National Merit Semi-Finalists have been named "Finalists" for 2013. These incredible young men and women lead a very talented senior class toward graduation. Our scholars were recognized by the Board of Education at its March meeting.   
Select Schools - Our seniors have been admitted to the finest universities in the nation. Schools such as Harvard, Yale, Stanford, Northwestern, Duke, MIT, Cal Poly and many, many more have accepted members of the BBHHS Class of 2013. Congratulations to our students, staff and families on this remarkable achievement. What a source of pride for our schools and communities! 
Freshmentoring - In March, our NHS mentors invited their 8th grade "proteges" to lunch at the High School. All fo our kids did a great job of welcoming and mentoring our "rising" freshman class of 2017! We have more activities planned, culminating in our "welcome" picnic and orientation in August.
Spring Dates/Events:
4/26&4/27 - HS Musical - "How to Succeed. . " 7PM - Aud.
5/6 - 5/17 - AP Testing
5/18 - Jr./Sr. Prom/After-Prom - 7-11PM - Embassy Suites Independence/12-4AM BBHHS Gym
5/22 - Senior Awards - 7PM - Aud.
5/23,24 - Senior Exams (as necessary)
5/28 - Seniors last day/Honors Assembly
5/31 - Senior Breakfast 7:30AM /Mandatory Graduation Practice
6/1 - Commencement - 1PM - State Theatre, Playhouse Square - (graduates report @12:00PM)


	Kathy Moock

HS PSO
	Please consider volunteering to be a hall monitor during AP testing.

	Middle School 

Pat Farrell

Principal
	Please be mindful of any appointments that would take your child out of school during the week of OAA testing. We will be testing the week of April 29th through May 3rd. It would be greatly appreciated if you would schedule any non-emergency appointments, during a time other than this week. The schedule for testing is listed below by grade. We will use May 1st for make up tests for 6th and 7th grade Reading.  

                                 8th Grade              7th Grade          6th Grade 

Reading OAA        April 30th               April 30th          April 30th 

Math OAA              May 1st                  May 2nd             May 2nd 

Science OAA          May 2nd                   -N/A-                 -N/A-                        *** 8th Graders - All three sections of the OAA testing must be complete in order for students to attend the Washington DC trip. Please let the school counselors know if you have any questions. 

Only one test can be taken per day. If your student misses all 3 days of school, they will not be able to attend the Washington DC trip!!!!!! 

Current 6th and 7th grade students should be completing the process of scheduling for next year. Please contact your school counselor if you have any questions regarding this matter. 

Important Dates to Remember: 

* April 12: No School – Teacher Work Day 

* Washington D.C. chaperone meeting – April 20th from 9am to 12pm 

* May 1: OAA Testing Begins 

* May 6: D.C. Luggage Drop Off 

* May 7 – 10:  Grade 8 Washington D.C. trip 

Kick IT 

On May 3rd, our students will have the kick off assembly for our Kick-It. event held on the last day of school.  This will be our school's 4th year participating in this event.  Kick-it was founded by a 10 year old local boy, Quinn Clarke, who was upset that few of cancer research dollars went to childhood cancer So, he decided to play his favorite game, kick ball, to help raise money towards childhood cancer research. We have joined in Quinn's efforts for the past three years and our school has raised approximately $75,000!  We have three students alone in our school who are survivors as well as, two others in the district at lower elementary buildings, whom we "kick it" for.   

Not only do we raise money, but we teach our students to the concept of paying it forward.  To advocate for something they believe in and do something about it! It is AMAZING what we have seen done!  Each year gets better and better!   

I encourage each of you to help join in our efforts to help the BEES kick it!  There are many ways you can help:   

Sponsorships (on tshirts) for companies are $250.00.   

Donations of any kind.   

On June 3rd we will have kutiin' it for kick it - girls can donate their hair and boys can shave their heads to honor those kids with cancer.   

Our dunk tank will be on Friday, June 1st.   

Come help us on the last day of school moving the kids from the different field locations and serve lunch.   



	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider

MS PSO
	The book fair was a success.  This year it was decided to take scholastic dollars as opposed to cash. Because of this were able to purchase many books, 2 projectors, a portable sound system, a DVD player and other items for the library.  
 The gifts and goals committee approved to buy 4 TVs for the cafeteria with the purpose of displaying school related announcements.  The gifts and goals criteria were met.   
 The general assembly approved the gifts and goals committee recommendation to buy the TVs. Mr. Farrell explained why they were needed. The approval took place at the February’s meeting. 
 Last month we hosted Central’s PSO for a joint meeting at the school and after that Mr. Farrell took the parents, who were interested, on a school tour.  
 The 8th grade end of the year party will take place May 31st.  The committee chairs and volunteers are working on choosing a theme and organizing games and other activities. 
Our staff appreciation will be May 15.  Our committee chairs are working on organizing this event.  

	Central School Chris Hartland

Principal
	Central School's 5th Grade Variety Show will be held this Thursday, 4/11, at 7 p.m. at the Middle School.  Please join us for some wonderful talent.

 

There is no school this Friday, 4/12, because it is the end of the marking period.  Teachers will be attending an inservice regarding school safety and will be discussing the many changes in education slated for this coming school year.

 

It is new student orientation season.  Mrs. Schwenn and I, along with our counselors, will be traveling to the K-3 buildings to speak to all 3rd graders about coming to Central School.  Our visits will take place at their schools in the next few weeks.  Students will also visit Central School for a field trip in May to see the school and to take a tour.  Orientation meetings for parents only will be on Tuesday 5/15 (last names A-L) and Wednesday 5/22  (last names M-Z). 

 

Lastly, now that spring has arrived, it is OK to wear shorts to school.  Please remember that tight fitting, short-shorts, and spandex shorts are not permitted.  Also, please keep an eye on the weather since we will always attempt to go outside for recess and not all days are appropriate for shorts.



	Beth Champion, Marianne Jones

Central PSO
	The Central school variety show is tonight at 7:00 at the middle school.  Entrance is free.

We will be taking part of the Walkathon with all the elementary schools.  Event is on Saturday April 27.  Today is the last day to register.

Our take your mom to prom dance is May 4.  Registration is currently going on.  Link is available on our website.

Our next meeting is April 19th at 9:30 in the Central School Cafeteria.

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers

Principal
	Completed the One School, One Book reading of The World According to Humphrey

just before Spring Break. Had a concluding assembly with a visit by Humphrey

(AKA Don Day), showed a preview of the school wide video being made about the

book, did the Hamster Dance with all staff and 330 students in the gym, and ran staff

Human Hamster Ball races in the gym! The students (and staff) had a blast!

Kindergarten Screening-April 25 and 26.

Movin’Miles…second and third grade students involved. Earn “miles” for activities

at home and at school. Earn shoes that are displayed around the gym for 25, 50, 75,

100 miles. Promotes a healthy, active lifestyle! Organized by Debbie Bonezzi.

Shamrock Sale for the MDA (Muscular Dystrophy Association)…Mrs. McKelvey and

her third grade students organized this event. Staff and students donated money to

the MDA and received a shamrock to hang in the building with their name on it. We

raised just over $1000.00!

Manners Lunch-organized through the PSO. The cafeteria was turned into the

Chippewa Café! Parents provided tablecloths, flowers, soft music, fancy napkins and

cups of water, and parents who assisted with “polite conversation” at the tables. A

great idea and very supported by all.

Principal Recognition-recognize students for academic efforts, being positive role

models or leaders in the classroom. Done quarterly. Principal contacts home to

share good news. Students receive certificates and group picture is posted on the

web site.

Earth Week…planting two trees on the school property on Earth Day, Monday, April

22. Donated by Barker Landscaping and the Garden Club of Brecksville.

OAA Testing for Third Grade-Tuesday, April 30 (Reading) and Thursday, May 2

(Math). Students will set personal goals for improvement in Reading.



	Julie Guardado, Laura Redinger

Chippewa PSO
	The slate for next year’s officers was approved.

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara

Principal


	We have Highland Humphrey Love continuing. Even though our month of all reading the same book is over, our hamster continues to be the center of the Highland Universe. Mrs. Schultz professes to hate rodents, yet she is the one who checks up on his well-being the most frequently. We voted that she should take him home for the summer.

Kindergarten Screening is approaching on April 19 and 22. We have finished the preparations and are watching our numbers continue to grow.

Our Third quarter is almost over. Friday is an In-Service/Work Day for the staff. Elementary buildings will be working on Common Core Standards in the Professional Learning Communities and then will have a two and a half hour session reviewing procedures for building safety with Officers Bill Goodrich and John Chrissopolus.

We are in the midst of preparing for the Spring administration of the Ohio Achievement Assessments. They will be taken on Tuesday, April 30 and Thursday,  May 2.



	Sue Nall, 

Stella Skaljac

Highland PSO
	PSO Communications: We continue to send out weekly updates as our main form of communication.  We have substantially reduced the amount of “back-up” paper we are sending home this 2nd half of the year. 
PSO Involvement: We are working on recruiting chairs for 2013-2014 committees.  We will be voting our new board next week.  We will begin to work on the 2013-2014 calendar. 
PSO Fundraisers: Spring Walkathon – Saturday, April 27th with all other elementary schools.  Email invites & the form was sent out to all parents. 
Misc: Updated standing rules were voted on & approved at the March meeting. 
Gifts & Goals were presented & approved.  The following will be purchased:  10 iPads, 10 iPad mini, 10 iPod, field trip transportation & software.


	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	Hilton had a great Right-to-Read week March 18-22.  There was a science theme all week.  It culminated with a book fair on the evening of March 18. 

Many successful Open Houses (very well attended) in less than a month!

April 12 will be an important safety and security training day for all schools in the district.  Both the Brecksville & Broadview Hts. Police Departments will be in schools training staff on a wide range of safety and security areas.  

The last Random Bee Buck Drawing at Hilton was on March 28.  

Kindergarten screening for Hilton will be April 23 & 24.

OAA Testing for third grade is April 30 for Reading and May 2 for Math.

At present the Hilton Playground Project is progressing nicely.  We are currently collecting valuable data (through the use of an on-line survey) from community and staff members.  We will be forming a committee soon.  



	Dacia Pitzer

Hilton PSO
	Because of the profits from the Book Fair, we were able to buy all the wish list books for the teachers.  This was the most successful book fair ever at Hilton.

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	The Beach Ball was successful and fun.  The profit was around $28,000.  This will be used for scholarships for students and for educational grants.

	Trish Oswald – Students in the Arts


	There were 363 entries this year.  Trish explained all the behind the scenes aspects of this event.  Winners are notified today.  Thursday April 18 is the Awards Banquet at 7pm.  Need volunteers at the Middle School starting at 3pm.

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day


	

	Bonnie Rolf – Band Boosters


	No report

	Diane Fischer

Athletic Boosters


	Boys Basketball wrapped up an amazing season that ended with them losing in the Elite 8 Game at the University of Toledo.  The community support was very much appreciated by the players as was the energy of the student section.

The spring sports season is well underway.  All schedules are listed on the High School webpage, under Athletics.  

Varsity baseball is 6-0, JV is 5-0 and the freshmen have recorded one loss to date.  The baseball field renovation has been well received by the players and parents.  Thank you to all community members that donated.

Varsity softball is 5-0 and the JV is 2-0.  They did not give up a run in a 3 game tournament they attended in Louisville KY over break.

The Boys Tennis season began this week.

MS Lacrosse has 2 wins in their inaugural season.  There are 28 boys on the team and 4 volunteer coaches.  

Girls Lacrosse won their season opener against Avon Lake 16-3.  

There will be 7 teams in the SWC beginning in the fall 2013 through Spring of 2015.  During the 2015-2016 school year three new teams will be added to the SWC:  Avon, Lakewood and Midview.  

The BAB will vote in their new officers for the 2013-2014 school year during the May meeting.  Please come and cast your vote



	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	Quest is an informational and networking group of parents of children with special needs in the district.  If any families are interested in a parent support meeting please contact Maria at 44-717-1681 or by email jtmfh@yahoo.com.


Lila adjourned the meeting at 11
Dates to Remember

April 13 – ACT Testing - HS

April 18– Students in the Arts Reception - MS - 7pm 

April 19 - Blood Drive - HS

April 19 - Tri-C Jazz Festival

April 19 - Report Cards Distributed

April 23 - Market Day Pick Up - MS - 3pm

April 24 - Calendar Meeting - HS 2:30p

April 25 - PSO President's Meeting

April 27 - Spring Walkathon - 9am

Week of April 29 - OAA & OAT Testing Week

May 2 - PSO Council Meeting - 9:30a

Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes
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PSO Council President, Lila Tamulewicz, called the meeting to order at 9:35 am and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

















